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Llangan Community Council.

Minutes of an Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 6th October at 7pm. 
1. Welcome.
The Chair Cllr Blethyn welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2. Record of Members Present and Apologies for absence
Cllr N Blethyn (Chair) Cllr Keith Jones (Vice-Chair), Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr.B.Hayball-Jones, Cllr L Brookes, Cllr D Hammond, Cllr A Thomas, County Councillor Ray Thomas and Jo Howell (Clerk).
Apologies for Absence.

Cllr P Wilson
3. To consider Police Matters
PCSO Thomas had reported to the Clerk that there had been no crime reports since the last meeting.  The Clerk informed every one of the new PCSO who would cover the ward till January, after which a permanent PCSO would be assigned.  
4. To consider County Council matters

County Councillor Ray Thomas wished to report that he had followed up with highways at the VoG regarding getting speed wires fitted in the village of Treoes.  Unfortunately the village was not a priority due to the lack of accidents and the presence of double bends, parked cars narrowing road etc. which would naturally slow down drivers.  
The Clerk reminded the Council of the availability of setting up a Speedwatch group. 

Cllr Karl Jones wished to stress that it was not just the speed of traffic but also the volume that was a problem. 

CC Ray Thomas agreed to speak to highways about the possibility of reinstating the no right turn from the A48, which may help reduce the volume of traffic. 
CC Thomas also wanted to update the Council on the proposed car parking charges for Barry & Cowbridge; the latest vote had been for these to go back for review, including the possibility of using Vehicle Identification Software and also periods of free parking. 

5. Public Session

There were no members of the public present.
6. To consider any matters arising from the Public Session
There were no members of the public present
7. Report back by Clerk re VoG reshaping meeting
The Clerk confirmed she had attended the recent meeting re the reshaping of services at the VoG Council.  The Clerk discussed the main outcome of the meeting which was that the VoG Council would need to come back to the Community Councils with details of the services that they were going to reduce/cut.  The Community Councils could then go back to their Community to consult on precept increases and community priorities.  The VoG also talked about Community Councils working together in ‘clusters’ if they were to take on new services in order that services could be provided at a lower cost.  
There was a short discussion on this matter with input from CC Ray Thomas. 

The Clerk also queried the ownership of Treoes Community Hall.  The Council believed that the land only might be owned by the VoG Council.

Action- Clerk to query with VoG asset list.

8. To consider report by Cllr Wilson re grass cutting collection – previously circulated
The previously circulated report was discussed.  There was some concern over the threat of theft of the proposed metal container.  It was suggested that this purchase not be approved at the moment and further discussions be had with the allotment group over what may be the most suitable purchase for example a plastic equivalent. 
Action – Cllr Blethyn agreed to talk to the allotments group.  

9. Update report from Cllr Wilson re Solar Panel Farm
The previously circulated report was reviewed and Cllr Hayball-Jones also updated the Council on the work now taking place outside her property.

CC Ray Thomas indicated that he had conversations about the development and believed it would now happen on a smaller scale but all of the work would be done properly and within the planning considerations.  The Company were currently in negotiation with the Vale regarding how best to meet these considerations. 

Action – Clerk to contact Encron regarding the free solar panels for community buildings. 

10. Consideration of purchase of Heart Defibrillator – details in Clerks Report
The Clerk reviewed the details in her report regarding this matter.  There was a short discussion and it was agreed that the Clerk contact the Welsh Hearts Charity to consult on what their current lead times for grants are.  There was also a discussion around the most appropriate place to keep the defibrillator, with The Star Inn thought to be the obvious choice, Cllr Karl Jones did offer for it to be kept at the wall by his layby if The Star Inn site was not possible. 

Cllr Karl Jones proposed that if the Welsh Hearts Charity could not assess any grant application for a number of months then this Council should agree the purchase of the defibrillator and external box at a cost of £1,500.  This was seconded by Cllr Keith Jones and agreed by all. 

Action Cllr Blethyn to contact The Star Inn regarding the defibrillator.

Action Clerk to speak to Welsh Hearts Charity and if appropriate complete grant application or purchase defibrillator. 

11. Consideration of Llangan Community Centre’s s106 requirements
The report from Llangan Community Centre was reviewed.  The Council wished to thank the Community Centre committee for the amount of work they had put in to the report.  The Council agreed that there was no problem with the high/medium priority items on the report.  Concern was raised over whether any work should be completed on the inside of the hall before the roof work had been completed, otherwise more leaks were likely to cause damage to new items.  

Action Clerk to contact Llangan Community Centre with feedback and to contact s106 officer for confirmation of procedure/timing going forward. 

12. To consider Community Centre reports 

The Chair updated the Council on Treoes Community Centre.  The Neil Diamond tribute night had gone very well with over 80 tickets sold.  There would now be Halloween and Christmas events coming up. 
The Clerk stated that Llangan & St Mary’s Hill Community Centre had reported to her that they had a steady flow of bookings and that recent events had seen the involvement of new families from the St Cannas Green development.  They too have a number of Halloween and Christmas events including the Christmas Pantomime.  
13. To receive the Minutes of the Meeting held 1st September 2015 
Cllr Karl Jones asked for the minutes to be adjusted to show his presence at the meeting. 

Cllr Thomas proposed that aside from the attendance being changed the minutes be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Hayball-Jones and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED to adopt these minutes.

The minutes were signed by the Chair and Clerk. 
14.  Matters Arising.
Point 12.1 - ACTION –Clerk to chase up response to letter sent to VoG re clearance around hidden road traffic signs.
At this point Cllr Karl Jones left the meeting. 8pm. 
Point 12.2 – ACTION –CC Ray Thomas to chase up response to the complaint about the state of the road between Ruthin Chapel up to St Mary Hill Church and beyond.  
Point 12.3 – ACTION - The Transport sub-committee to agree a date to meet, Cllr Karl Jones asked to be added to this sub-committee.  This was agreed. 

Point 16.2- Cllr Keith Jones confirmed that the items had been removed from the side of the road. 

Point 16.5 – ACTION – Clerk to chase up inspection of Ruthin Chapel.  CC Ray Thomas believed this may have been inspected. 
15. To consider the Clerks Report
The Clerk ran through the items in her report that had not already been discussed.
Item 10 – s106 Meeting – No members of the Council would be able to attend the meeting but CC Ray Thomas confirmed he would be in attendance and could report back at the next meeting. ACTION – Clerk to add to agenda of next meeting. 
All payments were considered and approved, two signatories signed the cheques. 
16. To consider any planning matters 
There were no comments on the planning applications. 

17. To consider any Correspondence 
Correspondence was reviewed there were no comments. 
18. To consider any reports of Councillors
Cllr Brookes informed the Council that she was currently speaking to the Belltown Power project manner with complaints re flicker and noise from the wind turbine.  
19. Time, date and venue of next meeting –
The Council were reminded the next meeting was on Tuesday 3rd November 2015. Cllr Wilson has previously sent her apologies for the November meeting.
20. The meeting closed at 8.15pm.
a. Signed:


b. Dated:
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